


Attendance Line - 354-4157   
If your child is going to be absent or tardy, please notify the school. Our 
attendance hotline is available 24 hours a day at 354-4157. Please use this 
number to report your child’s absence rather than calling the office. In 
addition, because of new state requirements regarding 
illness reporting, please be as specific as possible as to 
why your child is absent (cold, flu, sore throat, etc…). 

It is very important that children arrive at school 
on time. Late students miss instruction and cause 
a disruption to the class when they enter. We 
realize there are things that can’t be avoided, but we 
encourage you to be on time. Parents must enter 
school with their student when they arrive late or call 
the office in order to excuse the tardiness.

Help Us Keep Your Child Safe
Changes in your child’s school information should be sent or called into 
the office so our records can be up to date. It is imperative that we have 
a number to reach you in case of an emergency. We appreciate your help 
keeping our records current. Our office number is 354-4100. Thank you for 
helping us keep your children safe.

AT&T

Parking  
Information  
We love the community members 
who live in the area surrounding 
Sheridan. Being a good neighbor is 
important to all of us, so here are 
some helpful tips. These tips will 
keep our students safe and might 
keep you from getting a traffic 
ticket.

f�f First, please park five (5) feet 
or more from entrances to 
driveways, and fifteen (15) 
feet from fire hydrants. Watch 
out for the bus zone which is 
located on 5th Ave. DO NOT 
BLOCK DRIVEWAYS OR BUS 
ZONES or you will be towed. 

f�f Second, park on the correct 
side of the street. Cutting across 
and parking against traffic is 
dangerous and illegal. 

f�f Third, if your child gets out of 
the car across the street from 
school, please have them walk to 
the crosswalk and then cross the 
street. Every year children get hit 
by cars when they jaywalk. 

f�f Fourth, drive slowly and 
carefully near the school. Thank 
you for being a good neighbor.

Free and Reduced Lunch Information
New lunch applications must be filled out every year.  The 2015-16 
applications will expire on October 13th.  If a new application is not 
on file with the district by October 13th your student will be put on full 
paid status.  Please remember that it takes up to 10 days to process an 
application.  Applications were mailed home to families before the start 
of school. If you still need to fill one out, they may be picked up in the 
school office or you may fill one out electronically by going to www.
spokaneschools.org and clicking on the meal application logo.  If you 
would like to put money on your student’s account you may bring in 
cash or you can write a check to Sheridan Elementary.  If you have any 
questions, please call Mrs. Alberry at 354-4137.

Vision & Hearing Screening 
Each school year students in grades K, 
1, 2, 3, 5, & 7 are required to have their 
vision and hearing screened. Vision 
screening is done for distance vision only 
and does not identify problems such as 
eye health, near vision problems, eye 
muscle coordination or focusing ability. 
Hearing is also screened at the above 
grade levels. This screening identifies 
educationally significant hearing loss 
but will not determine the actual hearing 
level. A complete hearing evaluation by a 
certified audiologist is available to students who do not pass the screening. 
When a student does not pass one of the above screening measures, 
parents/guardians are notified. Vision and Hearing screening will be 
completed on October 12th at Sheridan.



Before School Expectations
In an effort to make our school an even safer place for all children, students 
that arrive too early (before 8:15 a.m.) will be sent home to return at an 
appropriate time. If your student 
eats breakfast at school, they may 
arrive no earlier than 8:00 a.m. 
Some students have shown up as 
early as 7:30 a.m. Parent/home 
contact will be made if students 
have a pattern of arriving on school 
grounds or are being dropped off 
before adult supervision is in place 
at 8:15 a.m. Arriving too early is not 
safe for students. Please assist us in 
making our playground and school 
a safer place by dropping your children off at or later than 8:15 a.m. and 
having them leave the school grounds at 3:00 p.m.

After School Expectations 
Please be sure your child knows his/her after-school arrangements before 
coming to school each day. Often students are unclear as to where they are 
to go after school and become frightened and upset when this happens. The 
office phone is usually very busy at 3:00 p.m., so if students wait to call to 
confirm after-school directions, they may miss their bus. School phones 
are not to be used after school for play arrangements. These plans should 
be made from home before the child arrives at school. Please be sure your 
child knows: 

•	 How to contact you at work. He/she should know both mom and dad’s 
and daycare provider’s numbers.  

•	 What change in plans for a specific day are planned. A note to teacher 
helps us assist your child, especially when there is a substitute teacher 
in the classroom. 

•	 That the office phones are for emergency calls only. 

•	 That “teaching time” in the classroom is not interrupted during the 
day for personal messages. Phone messages received by the office are 
delivered to the classroom at 2:45 daily. We do not call students out of 
class unless it is an emergency. 

•	 That forgotten books, homework, musical instruments, clothing, etc. are 
put in the teachers’ boxes or can be picked up in the office during recess 
or other breaks to avoid interrupting “teaching time”. 

We expect students to leave the school grounds at 3:00 pm unless they are 
participating in a school organized activity. Please assist us in making our 
school a safer place by reminding your child to leave the school grounds at 
3:00 pm and go directly home.

Do you like working with children?  
Are you looking for flexible, on-call 
work? Spokane Public Schools is 
hiring substitute positions for the 
2016-17 school year!

Spokane Public Schools is hiring 
substitutes for the 2016-17 school 
year in the Nutrition Services 
program, the Express Before/
After School Child Care program, 
Special Education Instructional 
Assistant substitutes, Custodial and 
Secretarial/Clerical substitutes.  
There are also opportunities for 
substitute teaching that require 
a Washington state teaching 
certificate.  Please apply online 
at www.spokaneschools.org and 
complete the online application, to 
include a resume and two current 
letters of recommendation. Please 
call Human Resources at (509) 
354-7265 if you have additional 
questions about the application 
process.

Just For Fun!
Q:	How can you make a line 	 	
	 longer without touching it?   

A:	Draw a shorter line next to it. 	
	 Now the first one 	
	 is longer!

Asbestos Compliance 
Annual Notification
This is our annual notification that 
there is asbestos in our school. 
Please be assured that all the 
asbestos is either in a nonpublic 
area or is well encapsulated. It is 
the District’s intent that all asbestos 
materials are kept in a safe, well 
maintained condition through a 
program of Periodic Surveillance 
and ongoing maintenance activities. 
All of the asbestos records for our 
school are kept in the Asbestos 
Management Plan which is located 
in the Head Custodian’s office.

You can find us on 
our Facebook page 

sponsored by ASB. Get 
regular updates about 
Sheridan happenings!



REMEMBER 
We’re on the web!
Just visit 
www.spokaneschools.org/sheridan

Visitor Sign-In  
Guest Badges

Parents and visitors, when 
you enter the building for any 
reason, please stop in at the 
office and put on a “visitor 

badge”.  We monitor the 
hallways closely to ensure the 
safety of your student and ask 
anyone without identification 
to return to the office to get 
a badge.  We are aware that 

parents sometimes need to stop 
in quickly to bring an item to a 
child, but our first priority is to 
protect our students.  Please, 

if you are visiting, you need to 
sign in.  Thank You!

This newsletter sponsored by Sheridan ASB.

ASB News
Tiger Apparel  
Shirts and sweatshirts are available for purchase.  You can 
go online at momentumink.com or fill out an order form 
and return to the office by October 3rd.

Box Tops for Education  
It’s time to turn in your summer Box Tops.  Last year we 
earned $496.  The money earned benefits all Sheridan 
Tigers.  Thank you for donating!

Fall Frolic Volunteers Needed  
If interested in helping at the Fall Frolic please call Teri or Angi  
at 354-4100.

School Store  
The school store will be open on Wednesday starting in October.

Spokane Public Schools complies with all federal 
and state rules and regulations and does not 

discriminate on the basis of age, sex, marital status, 
race, color, creed, national origin, the presence 
of any sensory, mental, or physical disability, or 
the use of a trained dog guide or service animal 
by a person with a disability, sexual orientation 

including gender expression or gender identity, or 
honorably discharged veteran or military status. 

This holds true for all students who are interested 
in participating in educational programs and/or 

extracurricular school activities, and provides equal 
access to the Boy Scouts and other designated 

youth groups.  Inquiries regarding compliance and/
or grievance procedures may be directed to the 
school district’s officers as follows: Title IX/Staff 
Civil Rights Officer, Tennille Jeffries-Simmons, 

(509) 354-7265 • Harassment, Intimidation, 
Bullying (HIB)/Student Civil Rights Officer, Dr. 

Adam Swinyard (509) 354-7393, • 504 Compliance 
Officer, Gwen Harris (509) 354-7393 • ADA Officer, 

Tennille Jeffries-Simmons (509) 354-7265 • 
Affirmative Action Officer, Mary Templeton, (509) 

354-5961 • Equal Opportunity Officer, Ramon 
Alvarez, (509) 354-7344* 200 N. Bernard Street, 

Spokane, WA 99201-0206.

Early Release Dates
Spokane Public School students will be dismissed one hour and fifteen 
minutes early on 12 Fridays starting this school year to allow teachers time 
to work with their peers around student improvement.

It is an educational best practice to provide specific structured time built in 
to the work day for teachers and other certificated staff to collaborate.  For 
these new professional peer learning days, teachers will be meeting in paris 
or groups to work on professional practices to improve student learning. 

Release times on the following Fridays will be 1:45 pm for elementary, 2:15 
pm for middle school and 1:15 pm for high school:

Sept 30

Oct 28

Nov 18

Dec  2

Jan 13

Feb 10 and 24

March 10 and 24

April 14 and 28

May 19

Before every early-release Friday, SPS will send a reminder via the Bright 
Arrow notification system, and will post information online and on social 
media.  Parents and guardians, please make sure your contact information 
is current by visiting spokaneschools.org/brightarrow.


